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10 News 

UKIP setting 
sights on seat 
Minority party hoping 
to build on growing 
membership in town 

By GARETH DUNNING 

THE head of UKIP in Warring­
ton says he is determined to see 
the party win a council seat at the 
next election. 

The party has broken the 100 bar­
rier for members in the town and 
James Ashington, a former parlia­
mentary candidate, says it is impor­
tant to build on that success. 

He added: "We are looking for 
candidates and want someone for 
every seat. 

"There is a general feeling of deri­
sion towards politics and the main 
parties but we want to tell people 
that we can make a real difference." 

A public meeting takes place in 
Grappenhall next week with speakers 
including north west regional organ­
iser Dr Fred McGlade and national 
executive member Louise Bours. 

He explained with no elections in 
2013, the plans are being put in place 
for 2014 when, crucially, European 
votes will also be held. 

And he believes that by using 
European money better it will benefit 

people here in Warrington. 
He added: "Those elections use 

proportional representation so that is 
a huge plus for us. 

"There is so much money wasted in 
the European Union. Foreign lorry 
drivers can use our roads for free, 
without paying taxes. Yet we are 
taxed when we drive abroad." 

The 75-year-old said he hopes can­
didates will be in place by this time 
next year for the local elections with 
the aim being to build on the 11 per 
cent share of the vote he won in his 
native Lymm ward in May. 

The meeting will be held on Tues­
day in Grappenhall Youth and Com­
munity Centre on Bellhouse Lane at 
7.30pm and members of the public 
are welcome. 
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Villagers turn out 
for rushbearing 
THE traditional Lymm 
Rushbearing service took centre 
stage in the village on Sunday. 

The event harks back to the 
Middle Ages when villagers would 
carry rushes into buildings to help 
keep them warm before the onset 
of autumn and winter. 

Members of Lymm Women's 
Institute, Lymm Jubilee WI, 
Lymm Parish Council and Mayor 
Clr Steve Wright were among 
those in attendance. 

The procession through the 
village was followed by a service at 
St Mary's Church. 


